
BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 8 April 2008 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), Dorothy Astle, John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely. 

1. Apologies

John Pritchett, Steve Westnedge, Rachel Wilson.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Minute 3 Item 4 (M17 bus). For the operator to re-route the M17 bus they would need to save time elsewhere. As no-one else had supported the original request, it was agreed to take no further action.

Minute 3 Item 5 (Graffiti). Seven members of the committee, one ordinary member of BAG, and two members of the committee of the Bradway Community Hall, had been trained to remove graffiti and supplied with kits by Street Force. Some graffiti had been removed, particularly from the playground, with a fair degree of success.

Minute 3 Item 5 (Traffic and Road Safety). (a) It was understood that a crossing would be provided on Prospect Road in the course of the 2008-9 financial year. (b) John Barker of St Quentin Drive had seen the results of the traffic survey for St Quentin Drive / Twentywell Road and had passed them to the Chair and Secretary of BAG. He had written a piece for the next Bradway Bugle on the subject. The results of the full survey would be presented and discussed at the meeting of the South-West Area Panel in Bradway on 23 July.

Minute 3 Item 5 (Raffle Prize). A prize had been provided for the raffle held at the Greenhill and Bradway Guides event at the Community Hall on 23 February. John Child thanked BAG on behalf of the Community Hall Committee.

Minute 4 (a) (ii) (Hedge on Jennel). The hedge had now been cut.

Minute 4 (a) (iii) A meeting with Alan Disberry (SCC Community Buildings Unit) had taken place on 21 January. It had been agreed in principle to try to set up a local management group. AD had promised to send a note of the costs that would need to be covered by lettings, but he had not yet done so. It was agreed that this needed to be progressed. 

Action: Peter Stubbs to contact AD.

AD had also placed a piece in the last edition of the Bradway Bugle inviting new users, but he had had no responses.

In February, Tony Goff of the Hallamshire Historic Buildings Society had been to look at the Annexe building, and had agreed that it should be added to a list of typical local Board Schools that the Society thought were worthy of preservation, but this offered no direct protection for the building. His advice was that the best defence of the building was to continue to use it as a community facility, particularly if youth activities could be organised there, as this matched SCC priorities.

Minute 5 (Bird Boxes). BAG’s application to the Community Chest Fund for bird boxes for Poynton Wood had been accepted, but a problem had arisen with the cost of getting them fitted. It was agreed to approach the South-West Area Panel to ask if some further support could be given towards this unanticipated cost. Action: Peter Smithson to contact Rebecca Maddox.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) Planning Matters. The application for the redevelopment of the site of 218 Twentywell Lane had been refused, but that for 211 Twentywell Lane had been approved. BAG had also made representations about proposed developments at 25 Rosamond Close and 25 Prospect Road. In neither case had BAG yet been notified of any decision.

(ii) Peter Stubbs had received several copies of the Sheffield Environment Weeks booklet listing all events during May 2008, including the two sponsored by BAG (Dawn Chorus walk on 3rd May; Bradway Bounds walk on 11th May).

(iii) A response had been sent to SCC regarding their proposed Interim Planning Guidance for Affordable Housing

(b) Treasurer’s Report

The balance at the end of March was £3024.93. 

(c) Secretary’s Report

(i) A meeting of the Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe Community Safety Partnership had been held on 4 March. The only item of direct interest to Bradway was that a Young Firefighters scheme had begun at the Lowedges Fire Station. The South Area Panel had provided funding for uniforms.

(ii) At a meeting of the South-West Area Panel on 19 March at Banner Cross Methodist Church, three items of interest had emerged. 


The Chair of the Ecclesall Forum had  talked about their organisation and work. They had nine Action Teams of two or three people per team, each dealing with a particular topic, such as Planning, or Environment, or Traffic. This structure eased the pressure on the Chair and Secretary. The Secretary of BAG thought this an excellent idea. It was agreed to discuss it at a future meeting.


The Greystones Community Centre had been sold by the Council, and it looked as though the local community might not get any of the proceeds. Cllr. Mike Reynolds had proposed a motion from the Area Panel to the full Council that where a community building was sold, a proportion of the proceeds should be devoted to local community projects. This was passed, with only two abstentions and no negative votes.


The South-West Area Panel would have an increase in its funds for awards to community projects from £20,000 in 2007-8 to £50,000 in 2008-9.

(d) John Child reported on progress with the improvements to the Community Hall. An architect was drawing up plans for changes to the kitchen and toilets, and for work on the ceiling and possibly roof. Following a suggestion by Tony Goff (Hallamshire Historic Buildings Society)), John was putting together a history of the building.

5. Planters

Dorothy Astle raised the issue of the provision of plants for the planters by the shops. It was agreed that BAG should offer to take over the cost of plants. Makinsons had kindly provided plants for those outside the Twentywell Lane shops since they were put up. If they wished to continue, then a notice should be put on the planters to acknowledge their sponsorship. Where BAG took over the cost (as outside the Bradway Road shops), a notice would be put on the planter to say it was sponsored by BAG. Action: Dorothy Astle to discuss with Ian Makinson. 

6. Bradway Bugle

John Baker wished to change the colour of paper on which the Bugle was printed, to allow clearer reproduction of photographs and the possible use of colour photographs. The printer had prepared sample copies of the previous edition on white and on pale-blue paper. The Committee unanimously favoured white.

7. Planning Gain from 211 Twentywell Lane

A sum of £3,244.50 would be available from the developers for expenditure on local open spaces once work began on the site of  211 Twentywell Lane. Subject to the schemes being eligible, the Committee agreed to propose that security lighting be provided for the playground on the Old School Field, and if funds remained that the footpath alongside the building site be improved. It was also suggested that Totley Lane needed some attention on the unmetalled section. Action: Stephen George to investigate eligibility and costings.

8. Old School Field: Playground

A second letter from Creative Play about a maintenance contract for the playground had been received and would be passed to Gary Beatson (SCC Children and Young People’s Directorate). 

The gate and ramp had been broken again. SCC had offered to replace the latter if the cost was not too high. Costings had been obtained from Creative Play and forwarded to Gary Beatson, but there had been no response yet. Bob King (SCC CYPD) had asked BAG to consider whether it might be better not to replace the ramp, as it was frequently damaged, and the children seemed to enjoy playing on the equipment without it there. It was agreed to leave this decision to SCC CYPD, as there might be safety implications. Action: Stephen George to contact Gary Beatson.  Peter Stubbs to investigate repairs to the gate.

9. Fun Day

The date for the Fun Day had been fixed for 1 August. Richard Fowler (SCC Activity Sheffield) was seeking new funding lines for the Sports Van, and if they were realised he hoped to provide the van to Bradway every Friday through the school holidays. Failing that, Rebecca Maddox had indicated that the SWAP would finance the van for the Fun Day.

A sub-committee was set up consisting of Peter Stubbs, Stephen George, Ruth Darrall, Fiona Vallely, and Rachel Smith. The first meeting was set for 1 May at 1.30 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Avenue.

10. Bradway: Past, Present and Future

A penultimate draft was accepted. It was agreed to circulate this to those members who had contributed to the earlier discussions for their comment, and to make copies available by email and in the local libraries, for discussion at the next Open Meeting on 17 June, with a view to formal acceptance of the final version at the AGM in September.

11. Open Spaces Society

Stephen George reported on discussions he had held with the Dore Village Society about applying for open spaces to be declared village greens under new legislation. The DVS had applied for the Dore Recreation Ground to be declared a village green (?). It was agreed to join the Open Spaces Society and to purchase their book on how to apply for spaces to become village greens. Action: Stephen George to complete forms.

12. Open Meeting – 4th March 2008

(a) It was agreed that the best way to proceed with No Cold Calling zones was to try to set some up for the larger Bradway estates first, and that the St Quentin / Twentywell Lane estate was a good starting point because it had limited access points while covering a large area. Action: Stephen George to contact Tina Weston (SCC Trading Standards).

(b) Other points raised at the Open Meeting were: flooding on the jennel behind the school; the speed of traffic on Prospect Road; the inadequacy of the signs for the school displayed on Prospect Road; the leaky bus shelter at the Old Mother Redcap terminal. Action: Stephen George to pursue the flooding issue; traffic speed to be raised at the SWAP meeting in July; Peter Stubbs to pursue the signage and the leaky shelter.

13. Dates of Future Meetings

Committee: 10 June, 23 September

Open Meeting: 17 June (venue Sir Harold Jackson School, subject to availability)

Action: Fiona Vallely to check availability of school.

The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.




